
Butler Township Planning Commission 
December 5, 2022 

Minutes 
 
 
Members present:  Dave Ryman, Rick Funt (Chair), Gail Sweezey,  
Danielle Helwig, Township Secretary, and Jon Holmes Township Engineer 
 
Rick Funt called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  
 
Ryman made the motion to approve the October, 2022 minutes.  Funt seconded the motion 
and all were in favor with a 3-0 vote. 
 
Three visitors. No Public Comments 
 

1. Kennies Market—Gary Shaffer, Architect 

• Gary Shaffer asked for conditional approval based upon review and approval of 
the Conservation District comments once they are submitted to Butler Township. 

• Eight items need to be reconciled on the drawings/plans and this is in process. 
 

Motion: Ryman made the motion that we recommend that the Supervisors grant conditional 
approval based upon the reconciliation of the eight items identified by the township engineer 
and the successful comments of the Adams County Conservation District.  Funt seconded the 
motion.  All in favor with a 3-0 vote 

 
The next meeting is Monday, January 3, 2022.  
 
Rick Funt (Chair) adjourned the meeting at 7:15 pm. 
                
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Gail Sweezey, Secretary 


